
Barbara Coan

Bylaws Report December – April 2023 

Bylaw proposal deadlines have all been set. Beginning December 1, 2022, 

the bylaws committee started accepting bylaw proposals. All proposals need 

to be submitted by April 1, 2023. I meet with the Executive Board, 

our parliamentarian Barbara Miller, as well as Elections Chair Nancy 

Montgomery on March 20, 2023. Nine proposals were submitted at that 

time. I have received 11 other proposals.  My committee will be meeting on 
April 11, 2023 to discuss our recommendations. We will have our 
recommendations ready to present to the National Board of Directors at 
the next board meeting in Silver Spring April 21-22, 2023. The 

deadline to post all submitted bylaw proposals is May 10, 2023.  These 
proposals will all be sent to Joanna Henshaw to post on our website: 
www.avva.org 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Coan, Bylaws Chair 


